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 Mold . . . 
  A Growing Threat

 
USE CARE WHEN HIRING A CONTRACTOR 
TO CLEAN FLOOD DAMAGED HOME 
 
Damage to the home from flooding may be so extensive that you choose to hire a 
contractor or cleaning service to help with flood damage cleanup. If you are hiring a 
contractor to specifically clean up mold, use extra care in the hiring process. 
 
According to recent news reports, there are many people claiming to be mold remediators 
and cleanup experts who have no training in the field. Businesses claiming to be mold 
experts have, in some cases, made the mold problem worse in the homes they attempted 
to clean. 
 
When choosing a contractor to perform mold cleanup: 
 

• Make sure the contractor has experience cleaning up mold. Ask questions about 
training, background and the guidelines followed for the company’s cleaning 
techniques. The EPA suggests that contractors follow the recommendations in 
EPA’s Mold Remediation in Schools and Commercial Buildings, the guidelines 
of the American Conference of Governmental Industrial Hygienists (ACHIG), or 
other guidelines from professional or governmental organizations. 

 
• Conduct a thorough investigation into the contractor’s references. Residents may 

be able to check with local officials, industry associations and the Better Business 
Bureau if they have questions about specific contractors. 

 
• Do not sign contracts or make down payments without first receiving written 

estimates from contractors and avoid offers that seem too good to refuse. 
 

• Be wary of door-to-door solicitors who may visit areas recently affected by 
flooding and offer cleaning services or other repair work. Sometimes the work is 
never performed or the down payment is never returned. 

 
• Call the Consumer Protection Division of the Office of the State Attorney General 

to report any fraudulent contractors or ask questions about possible fraudulent 
contractors operating in the area. 

 


